Sabina Matos

Council President

November 1, 2019

Mr. Shawn Selleck
City Clerk

25 Dorrance Street
Providence, RI 02903

Dear Mr. Selleck:

Please be advised that I am hereby appointing Derrick Jones of 65
Narragansett Avenue, Providence, Rhode Island 02907, as a member of the
Juvenile Hearing Board, for a term to expire on December 31, 2020.

Mr. Jones’ original appointment letter from July 1, 2019, mistakenly stated
that he was to fill the unexpired term of Erlin Rogel, who had resigned. Thié letter
corrects Mr. Jones’ appointment to a vacancy on the Board with the same term.

Thank you for your attention to the matter.

Sincerely,
Council President
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